Graduate Division Alumni Association 

University of California, San Francisco

Minutes for meeting on June 7, 2006
Attendance:  Pat Calcarco (Graduate Division Interim Dean), Chris DesJarlais (Assistant Dean), Alexandra Ioanoviciu (PSA rep.), Dan Keller (Secretary), Michelle Lent (GSA rep.), David Madson (Development Officer), Nancy Newman (Alumni Association Coordinator), Jenta Shen (Member), Dave Shewmake (Member and Past President), Art Strosberg (President)
Call to Order (Art)
· Art called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm.

Status of Governance Committee (Art)
· Art reviewed the recent status of the GDAA presidency.  At the time Victoria’s resignation was presented to the executive council at the February 22nd meeting, Shauna Farr-Jones announced that she would be willing to fill the breach.  However, between February and June, Shauna submitted a written resignation with regard to future involvement with the GDAA.  Specific details are unclear.  Art agreed to assume this role himself (through 2006, and perhaps through 2007) and we all cheered.
· However, we continue to be in need a treasurer and a vice president.

Review of Minutes from February 22nd Meeting (Dan and Nancy)
· The minutes were approved.

Finance Report (Nancy)

· The current total balance of our two accounts is $35,466.24.
· Several mailings have gone out to our members and prospective members in the last year (see handout provided by Nancy).

· Our membership count continues to decline (see handout provided by Nancy).

· Alumni associations can no longer collect information from our members via the annual membership mailings.  This is a result of the partnering that exists between Development and the “lockbox” (Union Bank).  Specifically, we cannot use this medium to solicit or collect donations and gifts.  Our alumni association would have to take on this project via separate mailings and process the returns ourselves.  “The tail is wagging the dog.”  We should have the service we need rather than the service dictating what we can and can’t do.  David Madson said he’d investigate.

· Do we want to continue with the current $40/$400 dues structure?  Art moved that we remain with the dues rates for 2006 through 2007. All agreed.
· 196 congratulatory letters have been sent to the ’06 GD graduates along with an annual complimentary GDAA membership.  In addition, included for the first time, each recent graduate has been given the opportunity to obtain a permanent UCSF email forwarding address.  
Dean’s Report (Pat and Chris)

· Cliff Atkisson has stepped down as dean.
· The Graduate Division is being split off from Student Services.

· We’re invited to apply for a grant from Amgen.  $250K/year is offered to support summer training programs such as ours for a period of four years.  For us, this money can replace the NIMH funding that will soon cease due to federal budget cuts.

· For the first time, commencement was held in the Community Center at Mission Bay.  It was a successful maiden voyage.  There were minor glitches e.g. refreshments in the hallways caused traffic jams, but fine-tuning will make next year perfect.

· Roy Hume has been named Acting Provost.  We wish we had our own Vice Provost but must share Larry Coleman.
· We hope to raise funding for graduate and postdoc fellowships; reviewed funding sources.

· New IT resources are becoming available including a database that will help us to track alumni.  We have needed this and welcome it.

· We have received funding from Howard Hughes Medical Institute for 12 students.

Development Report (David M.)

· One of the projects underway is to define levels of support for endowments/gifts/funding.  Also strategies and destinations.
· Pat: Commencement is a good opportunity to use in the future to announce successes such as these.
GSA Report (Michelle)

· In April the GSA sponsored a career event, which included job-related informational talks.

· GSA also had a student/alumni dinner.  It was very successful.  There were eight tables with students and one or two alumni per table.  Could we have this event every semester?  GSA is discussing this.  They had some difficulty locating alumni, especially those with careers in policy (an area of great interest).  Pat:  We can help.

· The Outstanding Faculty Mentorship Award was presented at commencement to Charlene Harrington, PhD, Professor of Sociology and Nursing, Social and Behavioral Sciences Director of UCSF’s Health Policy in Nursing Doctoral Nursing Program. 
· GSA will have elections soon.

PSA Report (Alexandra)

· PSA had a reception event at which the post-docs learned of the services that are provided to them.

· During the PSA’s last meeting, the PSA Constitution and officers were discussed.

· Shuttles between Parnassus and Mission Bay are an issue in that they are very slow.  This is being addressed.

· Another issue is safety concerns on both campuses.

PSA Report, continued (Chris)

· We have always had excellent services for postdocs.  These are getting even better, i.e., insurance will soon be offered.

· PSA does not support the idea of unionizing.  There was some agitation for this but it was from outsiders and has subsided.

· UCSF is recognized nationwide as a model for how to run postdoctoral programs.

· For years, we have wanted a link from UCSF’s home page.  At present, there are links for students, alumni, patients, etc., but not for postdocs.  But it may happen.

Old Business
· Nancy:  The e-mail service for UCSF alumni is at last up and running.  She will explore to what extent it will be made available to general alumni population.  It was agreed upon that this benefit would be a plus to offer our members, especially those alumni who paid the “lifetime” dues amount.
· Art:  The Syntex Alumni Association is a good model.  Its annual picnic is well planned, promoted and attended.  Speakers are appreciated.  We could do likewise.  Might we invite our former professors to speak?  Lunches and dinners are development opportunities.  We have enough money to fund such a event.

· Let’s print an alumni newsletter.  The last one was over a year ago.  We could include a summary of these executive council meeting minutes.  Pat:  Would support a jointly-written newsletter by the GDAA and the GD.

New Business
· Chris and Jenta:  Let’s each invite the alumni we know personally to attend our meetings, especially paid members who are local.  Mention dinner and wine!

· Shall we plan an event?  Another Gala, perhaps?  Yes…  Someday…
· We adjourned at 8:20.
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